UNITED STATES SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION

Washington, D.C. 20549

FORM 10-Q

[X] QUARTERLY REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the quarterly period ended: September 30, 2020

or

[] TRANSITION REPORT PURSUANT TO SECTION 13 OR 15(d) OF THE SECURITIES EXCHANGE ACT OF 1934

For the transition period from ______ to _____

Commission File Number: 333-202959

BALANCE LABS, INC.

(Exact name of registrant as specified in its charter)

Delaware

(State or other jurisdiction Identification No.) 47-1146785 (IRS Employer of incorporation)

<u>1111 Lincoln Road, 5th Floor</u>

<u>Miami Beach, Florida 33139</u> (Address of principal executive offices)

- -

<u>(305) 907-7600</u>

(Registrant's telephone number, including area code)

Securities registered pursuant to Section 12(b) of the Act:

Title of each class	Trading Symbol(s)	Name of each exchange on which registered
None	None	None

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant (1) has filed all reports required to be filed by section 13 or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 during the preceding 12 months, and (2) has been subject to such filing requirements for the past 90 days. Yes [X] No []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant has submitted electronically every Interactive Data File required to be submitted pursuant to Rule 405 of Regulation S-T (§232.405 of this chapter) during the preceding 12 months (or for such shorter period that the registrant was required to submit such files). Yes [X] No []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is large accelerated filer, an accelerated filer, a non-accelerated filer, smaller reporting company, or an emerging growth company. See definition of "large accelerated filer," "accelerated filer," smaller reporting company," and "emerging growth company" in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act:

Large accelerated filer	[]	Accelerated filer	[]
Non-accelerated filer	[X]	Smaller Reporting Company	[X]
Emerging growth company	[]		

If an emerging growth company, indicate by check mark if the registrant has elected not to use the extended transition period for complying with any new or revised financial accounting standards provided pursuant to Section 13(a) of the Exchange Act. []

Indicate by check mark whether the registrant is a shell company (as defined in Rule 12b-2 of the Exchange Act). Yes [] No [X]

As of November 12, 2020, there were 21,674,000 shares outstanding of the registrant's common stock.

BALANCE LABS, INC. AND SUBSIDIARIES FORM 10-Q

TABLE OF CONTENTS

	Page
<u>PART I – FINANCIAL INFORMATION</u>	
Item 1. Financial Statements.	3
Item 2. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations.	19
Item 3. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk.	25
Item 4. Controls and Procedures.	25
PART II – OTHER INFORMATION	
	26
Item 1. Legal Proceedings.	26
Item 1A. Risk Factors.	26
ICHI TA, KISK FACIOIS.	20
Item 2 Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities and Use of Proceeds.	26
Tem 2 Onegisted Sats of Equity Securities and Ose of Hoceds.	20
Item 3 Defaults Upon Senior Securities.	26
	20
Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures.	27
Item 5. Other Information.	27
Item 6. Exhibits.	27
Signatures	28
2	

PART I – FINANCIAL INFORMATION

Item 1. Financial Statements.

Balance Labs, Inc. and Subsidiaries Condensed Consolidated Balance Sheets

Assets Current Assets: Cash Prepaid Expenses Total Current Assets Property and Equipment, Net Other Assets Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable - Related Party Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Note Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6)	nber 30, 2020 naudited)	December 31, 2019	
Current Assets: \$ Cash \$ Prepaid Expenses \$ Total Current Assets \$ Property and Equipment, Net \$ Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party \$ Trademarks \$ Fotal Assets \$ Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable - Related Party \$ Convertible Note Payable Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party \$ Convertible Note Payable Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party \$ Convertible Note Payable Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Convertible Note Payable \$ Notes Payable, net of current \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Total Long-Term Liabilities \$ \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019	naudited)		
Cash S Total Current Assets S Property and Equipment, Net S Other Assets S Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks S Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses S Accounts Payable - Related Party S Convertible Notes Payable Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party S Convertible Notes Payable Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated Iosses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 S Total Long-Term Liabilities S S Convertible Note Payable. S S Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 S Total Long-Term Liabilities S S Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt di			
Prepaid Expenses	5,375	\$	9,184
Total Current Assets Property and Equipment, Net Other Assets Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock, 5,0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, S,0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December	30,007		29,325
Other Assets Other Assets Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks S Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable - Related Party S Short-Term Advances - Related Party S Notes Payable - Related Party S Notes Payable - Related Party S Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 P Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Internet Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Long-Term Liabilities Internet Second Second part alue: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Preferred Stock \$0,0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	35,382	_	38,509
Due from Related Party Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses S Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses S Accounts Payable - Related Party Convertible Note Payable Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Current Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stocks, 0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock s, 0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Accumulated Deficit	1,456		1,576
Investment at Fair Value - Related Party Trademarks Total Assets S Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable - Related Party Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Note Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated Iosses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Trademarks s Total Assets s Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit s Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable - Related Party \$ Short-Term Advances - Related Party \$ Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and \$ December 31, 2019 \$ Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment \$ Notes Payable, net of current \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Total Long-Term Liabilities \$ \$ Total Labilities \$ \$ Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) \$ \$ Stockholders' Deficit \$ \$ Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31	20,000		17,500
Total Assets \$ Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit \$ Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable - Related Party \$ Short-Term Advances - Related Party \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party \$ Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and \$ December 31, 2019 \$ Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment \$ Notes Payable Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Total Current Liabilities \$ \$ Total Long-Term Liabilities \$ \$ Total Liabilities \$ \$ Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) \$ \$ Stockholders' Deficit \$ \$ Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issu	195,000		177,000
Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses Accounts Payable - Related Party Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$,0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	2,836		2,836
Accounts Payable - Related Party Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	254,674	\$	237,421
Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses \$ Accounts Payable - Related Party \$ Short-Term Advances - Related Party \$ Convertible Note Payable Convertible Note Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment \$ Notes Payable, net of current \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Total Current Liabilities \$ Note Payable, net of current \$ Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Total Long-Term Liabilities \$ Total Liabilities \$ Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) \$ Stockholders' Deficit \$ Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 \$ Additional Paid in Capital		÷	201,121
Accounts Payable - Related Party Short-Term Advances - Related Party Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Short-Term Ádvances - Related Party Convertible Note Payable Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit	826,957	\$	653,160
Convertible Note Payable Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	701,659		611,659
Convertible Notes Payable - Related Party Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	1,221,558		1,068,608
Notes Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$0 and \$6,212 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	25,000		25,000
December 31, 2019 Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	120,000		120,000
Accumulated losses of unconsolidated investees in excess of investment Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Notes Payable Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	106,850		100,638
Total Current Liabilities Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	94,523		38,068
Note Payable, net of current Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	132,128		112,167
Convertible Note Payable - Related Party, net of debt discount of \$45,360 and \$53,865 as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	3,228,675		2,729,300
30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	14,539		-
Total Long-Term Liabilities Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	454,640		446,135
Total Liabilities Commitments and Contingencies (See Note 6) Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock,\$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	469,179		446,135
Stockholders' Deficit Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	3,697,854		3,175,435
September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Preferred Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 50,000,000 shares none issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Common Stock, \$.0001 par value: Authorized 500,000,000 shares, 21,674,000 and 21,674,000 Issued and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	_		
and outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit			
Additional Paid in Capital Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	2.167		2,167
Accumulated Deficit Stockholders' Deficit	806,249		806,249
	(4,199,428)		(3,699,587
Non-controlling interest	(3,391,012)		(2,891,171
	(52,168)		(46,843
Total Stockholders' Deficit	(3,443,180)		(2,938,014
Total Liabilities and Stockholders' Deficit	254,674	\$	237,421

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements

Balance Labs, Inc. and Subsidiaries Condensed Consolidated Statement of Operations (Unaudited)

	For the Three Months Ended September 30, 2020	For the Three Months Ended September 30, 2019	For the Nine Months Ended September 30, 2020	For the Nine Months Ended September 30, 2019
Revenue related party	<u>\$</u>	<u>\$</u>	<u>\$</u>	\$ 3,333
General and Administrative expenses Professional Fees Salaries and Wages	6,584 18,105 31,718	20,183 14,777 72,760	29,488 55,710 122,548	48,187 105,005 213,005
General and Administrative expenses - related party	30,000	30,000	90,000	90,000
Total Operating Expenses	86,407	137,720	297,746	456,197
Loss from Operations	(86,407)	(137,720)	(297,746)	(452,864)
Other Income and Expenses Unrealized Gain (Loss) on available for sale				
purchases	(110,000)	(72,000)	18,000	(29,500)
Net Loss allocated from Equity Method Investee	(22,220)	(3,000)	(71,455)	(50,791)
Interest expense (includes amortization of warrants on note)	(52,267)	(39,446)	(153,965)	(114,881)
Total Other Expenses	(184,487)	(114,446)	(207,420)	(195,172)
Net Loss	(270,894)	(252,166)	(505,166)	(648,036)
Net Income (Loss) attributable to Non Controlling Interest	(1,775)	297	(5,325)	(2,247)
Net Income (Loss) attributable to the company	\$ (269,119)	\$ (252,463)	\$ (499,841)	\$ (645,789)
Net Loss per share Basic and Diluted	<u>\$ (0.01)</u>	<u>\$ (0.01)</u>	<u>\$ (0.02)</u>	\$ (0.03)
Weighted average Number of Common Shares Outstanding-				
Basic and Diluted	21,674,000	21,620,000	21,674,000	21,620,000

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements

Balance Labs, Inc. and Subsidiaries Condensed Consolidated Statement of Changes in Stockholders' Deficit For the Three Months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019 (Unaudited)

	Commo	n Stock	Additional Paid-in	Non- Controlling	Accumulated	
	Shares	Par	Capital	Interest	Deficit	Total
Balance June 30, 2019 (Unaudited)	21,620,000	\$ 2,162	\$ 741,271	\$ (43,716)	\$ (3,208,696)	\$(2,508,979)
Net Income (Loss)				297	(252,463)	(252,166)
Balance, September 30, 2019 (Unaudited)	21,620,000	\$ 2,162	<u>\$ 741,271</u>	<u>\$ (43,419)</u>	<u>\$ (3,461,159</u>)	\$(2,761,145)
	Commo	n Stock	Additional Paid-in	Non- Controlling	Accumulated	
	Commo: Shares	n Stock Par			Accumulated Deficit	Total
Balance June 30, 2020 (Unaudited)			Paid-in	Controlling		Total \$ (3,172,286)
Balance June 30, 2020 (Unaudited) Net Loss	Shares	Par	Paid-in Capital	Controlling Interest	Deficit	

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements

Balance Labs, Inc. and Subsidiaries Condensed Consolidated Statement of Changes in Stockholders' Deficit For the Nine Months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019 (Unaudited)

	Commo	on Stock	Additional Paid-in	Non- Controlling	Accumulated	
	Shares	Par	Capital	Interest	Deficit	Total
Balance December 31, 2018	21,620,000	\$ 2,162	\$ 741,271	\$ (41,172)	\$ (2,815,370)	\$ (2,113,109)
Net Loss		<u> </u>	<u> </u>	(2,247)	(645,789)	(648,036)
Balance, September 30, 2019 (Unaudited)	21,620,000	\$ 2,162	\$ 741,271	<u>\$ (43,419)</u>	<u>\$ (3,461,159</u>)	<u>\$(2,761,145</u>)
	Commo	on Stock	Additional Paid-in	Non- Controlling	Accumulated	
	Commo	n Stock Par			Accumulated Deficit	Total
Balance December 31, 2019			Paid-in	Controlling		Total \$(2,938,014)
Balance December 31, 2019 Net Loss	Shares	Par	Paid-in Capital	Controlling Interest	Deficit	

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements

Balance Labs, Inc. and Subsidiaries Condensed Consolidated Statement of Cash Flows (Unaudited)

	Mor	the Nine hths Ended hber 30, 2020	For the Nine Months Ended September 30, 2019		
Cash Flows from operating activities					
Net Loss	\$	(505,166)	\$	(648,036)	
Adjustments to reconcile net loss to net cash used in operations:					
Amortization of Debt Discount		14,717		-	
Depreciation expense		120		906	
Net loss from equity method investment		71,455		50,791	
Unrealized (Gain) Loss on Investment		(18,000)		29,500	
Change in Operating Assets and Liabilities:					
Decrease in Accounts Receivables		-		1,667	
Increase in Prepaid Expenses		(682)		-	
Increase in Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses		173,797		187,455	
Increase in Accounts Payable and Accrued Expenses, related party		90,000		90,000	
Net Cash used in Operating activities		(173,759)		(287,717)	
Cash Flows from Investing Astivities					
Cash Flows from Investing Activities				(24,500)	
Capital Contributions to Equity Method Investee		-		(34,500)	
Advances to a related-party		(17,500)		-	
Net Cash used in Investing Activities		(17,500)		(34,500)	
Cash Flow from Financing Activities					
Repayment of short term advances - related parties				(1,131)	
Proceeds from Note Payable		34,500		2,600	
Proceeds from short term advances, related parties		152,950		297,600	
Net Cash provided by financing activities		187,450		299,069	
Net Cash provided by mancing activities		187,450		299,069	
Net cash decrease for the period		(3,809)		(23,148)	
Cash beginning of the Period		9,184		27,223	
Cash end of the Period	¢	5,375	¢	4,075	
	3	3,373	\$	4,073	
Supplemental disclosure for Cash Flow Information					
Cash paid for income taxes	\$	-	\$	-	
Cash paid for interest expense	\$	3,508	\$	6,585	
	Ψ	5,500	Ψ	0,505	
Supplemental disclosure for Non Cash investing and financing activities:					
Reclassification of due to Related Party to capital contribution to equity method investment	\$	-	\$	16,291	
Compounding of accrued interest into principal	\$		\$	12,167	
	φ		ψ	12,107	

The accompanying notes are an integral part of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements

Note 1 – Business Organization and Nature of Operations

Balance Labs, Inc. ("Balance Labs" or the "Company") was incorporated on June 5, 2014 under the laws of the State of Delaware. Balance Labs is a consulting firm that provides business development and consulting services to start up and development stage businesses. The Company offers services to help businesses in various industries improve and fine tune their business models, sales and marketing plans and internal operations as well as make introductions to professional services such as business plan writing, accounting firms and legal service providers.

The Company leverages its knowledge in developing businesses with entrepreneurs and start up companies' management whereby it creates a customized plan for them to overcome obstacles so that they can focus on marketing their product(s) and/or service(s) to their potential customers.

The accompanying unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements have been prepared in accordance with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("U.S. GAAP") for interim financial information. Accordingly, they do not include all of the information and footnotes required by U.S. GAAP for complete financial statements. In the opinion of management, such statements include all adjustments (consisting only of normal recurring items) which are considered necessary for a fair presentation of the unaudited condensed consolidated financial position of Balance Labs as of September 30, 2020 and the unaudited condensed consolidated results of its operations and cash flows for the nine months ended September 30, 2020. The unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements be read in conjunction with the audited financial statements and related disclosures of the Company for the year ended December 31, 2019 which was filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission on May 28, 2020.

Note 2 – Going Concern

The condensed consolidated financial statements have been prepared assuming the Company will continue as a going concern. The Company used \$173,759 of cash in operating activities and currently has \$5,375 in cash. There is substantial doubt about the Company to continue as a going concern. This will not sustain the Company without additional funds. Management plans to raise additional capital within the next twelve months that will sustain its operations for the next year. In addition, the Company will begin an active marketing campaign to market its services. There can be no assurance that such a plan will successful. The accompanying condensed consolidated financial statements do not include any adjustments that might be necessary should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern.

Furthermore, COVID-19 has also caused severe disruptions in transportation and limited access to the Company's facilities resulting in limited support from its staff and professional advisors. This in turn has limited the Company's resources in promoting its services and acquiring additional capital.

Note 3 - Summary of Significant Accounting Policies

Cash and Cash Equivalents

The Company considers all highly liquid temporary cash investments with an original maturity of 90 days or less to be cash equivalents. At September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019, the Company has \$2,000 and \$2,000 in cash equivalents, respectively.

Use of Estimates

The preparation of the condensed consolidated financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("GAAP") requires management to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting periods. Estimates may include those pertaining to stock-based compensation, depreciable lives of fixed assets and deferred tax assets. Actual results could materially differ from those estimates.

Accounts Receivable

Accounts receivable are recorded at fair value on the date revenue is recognized. The Company provides allowances for doubtful accounts by specific customer identification. If market conditions decline, actual collections may not meet expectations and may result in decreased cash flow and increased bad debt expense. Once collection efforts by the Company and its collection agency are exhausted, the determination for charging off uncollectible receivables is made.



Joint Venture

Balance Labs, Inc. and subsidiaries use the equity method to account for their financial interest in the following company:

	September 2020	30,	December 31, 2019
	(unaudited	d)	
iGrow Systems Inc. (a)	\$	- \$	-
Total	\$	- \$	-

a) Balance Labs Inc., is a 43.15% owner of iGrow Systems Inc., as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019, respectively.

The Company has a non controlling interest in iGrow Systems, Inc., a Limited Partnership Corporation formed to develop a rapid plant growing device. Some of the members participate in the project which is under the general management of the members. Summary information on the joint venture follows:

	2	September 30, 2020 (unaudited)		
		/		
Total Assets	\$	4,527	\$	4,522
Total Liabilities		225,470		104,868
Shareholders' (Deficit)		(220,943)		(100,346)
Income		-		-
Expenses		165,597		280,557
Net (Loss)	\$	(165,597)	\$	(280,557)

The Company's portion of the net loss for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 was \$71,455, which exceeded its investment in the joint venture by \$94,523. The Company also contributed a loan to the joint venture of \$17,500 during the nine months ended September 30, 2020.

Revenue Recognition

The Company accounts for its revenues under FASB ASC 606, which is a comprehensive new revenue recognition model that requires revenue to be recognized in a manner to depict the transfer of goods or services to a customer at an amount that reflects the consideration expected to be received in exchange for those goods or services. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and earned when all the five following criteria are met: (1) Identify the Contract with a Customer, (2) Identify the Performance Obligations in the Contract, (3) Determine the Transaction Price, (4) Allocate the Transaction Price to the Performance Obligations in the Contract, and (5) Recognize Revenue When (or As) the Entity Satisfies a Performance Obligation.

Income Taxes

The Company recognizes deferred tax assets and liabilities for the expected future tax consequences of items that have been included or excluded in the financial statements or tax returns. Deferred tax assets and liabilities are determined on the basis of the difference between the tax basis of assets and liabilities and their respective financial reporting amounts ("temporary differences") at enacted tax rates in effect for the years in which the temporary differences are expected to reverse.

The Company adopted the provisions of Accounting Standards Codification ("ASC") Topic 740-10, which prescribes a recognition threshold and measurement process for financial statement recognition and measurement of a tax position taken or expected to be taken in a tax return.

Management has evaluated and concluded that there are no material tax positions requiring recognition in the Company's unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements as of September 30, 2020. The Company does not expect any significant changes in its unrecognized tax benefits within twelve months of the reporting date. The Company's 2017, 2018 and 2019 tax returns remain open for audit for Federal and State taxing authorities.

The Company's policy is to classify assessments, if any, for tax related interest as interest expense and penalties as general and administrative expenses in the statement of operations.

Investments

When the fair value of an investment is indeterminable, the Company accounts for its investments that are under 20% of the total equity outstanding using the cost method. For investments in which the Company holds between 20-50% equity and is non-controlling are accounted for using the equity method. For any investments in which the Company holds over 50% of the outstanding stock, the Company consolidates those entities into their condensed consolidated financial statements herein. The Company holds two investments on its Balance Sheet as of September 30, 2020. Our investment in Bang Holdings Corp., is recorded at fair value on September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019, with the gains and losses being recorded through other income on the consolidated income statement for the periods then ended. On November 9, 2018, the Company acquired a non-controlling interest in iGrow Systems Inc. This investment is recorded on our consolidated balance sheet using the equity method as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019.

Concentration of Credit Risk

Financial instruments that potentially subject the Company to concentrations of credit risk primarily consist of cash, cash equivalents and marketable securities. As of September 30, 2020, the carrying value of marketable securities was \$195,000, which consist of common shares held in one (1) investment which currently is trading on the Over-the Counter Bulletin Board (OTCBB). The Company has classified this investment as a Level 3 asset on the fair value hierarchy because the investment is valued using unobservable inputs, due to the fact that observable inputs are not available, or situations in which there is little, if any, market activity for the asset or liability at the measurement date.

Principles of Consolidation

The condensed consolidated financial statements include the Company and its wholly owned corporate subsidiaries, Balance Labs LLC., from October 12, 2015, Balance AgroTech Co., from July 11, 2016, Advanced Auto Tech Co., from May 10, 2016, Balance Cannabis Co., from May 13, 2016, and Balance Medical Marijuana Co from December 22, 2015, and our 51% majority owned subsidiary KryptoBank Co from December 28, 2017. All intercompany transactions are eliminated. The Company's four subsidiaries, Balance AgroTech Co., Advanced AutoTech Co., Balance Cannabis Co., and Balance Medical Marijuana Co. are dormant. The Company has a non-controlling interest of 43.15% in iGrow Systems Inc., which is not included in this consolidation for the period ended September 30, 2020 and the year ended December 31, 2019.



Net Income (Loss) Per Common Share

Basic and diluted income (loss) per common share is computed by dividing net income (loss) by the weighted average number of common shares and warrants from convertible debentures outstanding during the periods. The effect of 740,000 and 700,000 warrants and 3,169,038 and 2,956,554 shares from convertible notes payable for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively, were anti-dilutive.

Stock-Based Compensation

The Company measures the cost of services received in exchange for an award of equity instruments based on the fair value of the award. For employees, the fair value of the award is measured on the grant date and for non-employees, the fair value of the award is generally re-measured on vesting dates and financial reporting dates until the service period is complete. The fair value amount is then recognized over the period during which services are required to be provided in exchange for the award, usually the vesting period. Awards granted to directors are treated on the same basis as awards granted to employees.

The Company has computed the fair value of warrants granted using the Black-Scholes option pricing model. The expected term used for warrants is the contractual life. Since the Company's stock has not been publicly traded for a sufficiently long period, the Company is utilizing an expected volatility figure based on a review of the historical volatilities, over a period of time, equivalent to the expected life of the instrument being valued, of similarly positioned public companies within its industry. The risk-free interest rate was determined from the implied yields from U.S. Treasury zero-coupon bonds with a remaining term consistent with the expected term of the instrument being valued.

Fair Value of Financial Instruments

The Company measures its financial assets and liabilities in accordance with GAAP. For certain of our financial instruments, including cash, accounts payable, and the short-term portion of long-term debt, the carrying amounts approximate fair value due to their short maturities.

We adopted accounting guidance for financial and non-financial assets and liabilities (ASC 820). This standard defines fair value, provides guidance for measuring fair value and requires certain disclosures. This standard does not require any new fair value measurements, but rather applies to all other accounting pronouncements that require or permit fair value measurements. This guidance does not apply to measurements related to share-based payments. This guidance discusses valuation techniques, such as the market approach (comparable market prices), the income approach (present value of future income or cash flow), and the cost approach (cost to replace the service capacity of an asset or replacement cost). The guidance utilizes a fair value hierarchy that prioritizes the inputs to valuation techniques used to measure fair value into three broad levels. The following is a brief description of those three levels:

- Level 1: Observable inputs such as quoted prices (unadjusted) in active markets for identical assets or liabilities.
- Level 2: Inputs other than quoted prices that are observable, either directly or indirectly. These include quoted prices for similar assets or liabilities in active markets and quoted prices for identical or similar assets or liabilities in markets that are not active.
- Level 3: Unobservable inputs in which little or no market data exists, therefore developed using estimates and assumptions developed by us, which reflect those that a market
 participant would use.



The following table presents certain assets of the Company's measured and recorded at fair value on the Company's balance sheet on a recurring basis and their level within the fair value hierarchy as of September 30, 2020.

	 Total	 (Level 1)	_	(Level 2)		(Level 3)
Fair-value – equity securities	\$ 195,000	\$ -		\$	-	\$	195,000
Total Assets measured at fair value	\$ 195,000	\$ -		\$	_	\$	195,000

The following table presents certain assets of the Company's measured and recorded at fair value on the Company's balance sheet on a recurring basis and their level within the fair value hierarchy as of December 31, 2019.

	Total	(Level 1)	(Level 2)	(Level 3)
Fair-value – equity securities	\$ 177,00	0 \$ -	\$ -	\$ 177,000
Total Assets measured at fair value	\$ 177,00	0 \$ -	\$ -	\$ 177,000

The following is a reconciliation of the level 3 Assets:

Beginning Balance as of January 1, 2020	\$ 177,000
Unrealized gain on (level 3) securities	 18,000
Ending Balance as of September 30, 2020 (unaudited)	\$ 195,000

Business Segments

The Company operates in one segment and therefore segment information is not presented.

Advertising, Marketing and Promotional Costs

Advertising, marketing and promotional expenses are expensed as incurred and are included in selling, general and administrative expenses on the accompanying unaudited condensed consolidated statement of operations. For the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019, advertising, marketing and promotion expense was \$2,219 and \$1,110, respectively. For the three months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019, advertising and promotion expense was \$425 and \$798, respectively.

Property and equipment

Property and equipment consists of furniture and office equipment and is stated at cost less accumulated depreciation. Depreciation is determined by using the straight-line method for furniture and office equipment, over the estimated useful lives of the related assets, generally three to five years.

Expenditures for repairs and maintenance of equipment are charged to expense as incurred. Major replacements and betterments are capitalized and depreciated over the remaining useful lives of the related assets.

Property and equipment as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 consisted of the following:

	20	September 30, 2020 (unaudited)		December 31, 2019		
Website	\$	1,336	\$	1,336		
Computer equipment & Software		5,358		5,358		
Furniture		4,622		4,622		
Total		11,316		11,316		
Less Accumulated Depreciation		(9,860)		(9,740)		
Property and Equipment, net	\$	1,456	\$	1,576		
	12					

Depreciation expense for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019 totalled \$120 and \$906, respectively. Depreciation expense for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019 totalled \$40 and \$119, respectively. There were no additions during the nine months ended September 30, 2020.

Intangible Assets

Intangible Assets as of September 30, 2020 and December 31, 2019 consisted of the following:

		September 30, 2020 (unaudited)		December 31, 2019	
Trademarks	\$	2,836	\$	2,836	
Total	\$	2,836	\$	2,836	

There were no additions to Intangible Assets during the nine months ended September 30, 2020.

Recently Issued Accounting Pronouncements

The Company has evaluated all new accounting standards that are in effect and may impact its unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements and does not believe that there are any other new accounting standards that have been issued that might have a material impact on its financial position or results of operations.

Note 4 - Stockholders' Equity

Authorized Capital

The Company is authorized to issue 500,000,000 shares of common stock, \$0.0001 par value, and 50,000,000 shares of preferred stock, \$0.0001 par value.

Non-Controlling Interest

On December 28, 2017, the Company sold a non-controlling interest in its subsidiary, KryptoBank Co. for \$500 equal to 9% of the outstanding equity. On January 17, 2018 the Company sold an additional 40% in its subsidiary KryptoBank Co. for \$4,500. As of September 30, 2020, the non-controlling interest is 49% of the shares outstanding.

Warrants

During 2015, the Company issued 100,000 warrants as part of a convertible note offering. The fair value of the warrants was \$19,965. The warrants expire December 23, 2020.

On September 30, 2016, Balance Group LLC loaned the Company \$120,000. In addition to paying interest at 10%, the Company issued 600,000 warrants at an exercise price of \$1.00 per share expiring on September 30, 2021.

In conjunction with The Sammy Farkas Foundation agreement the Company issued warrants to purchase 40,000 shares of the Company's common stock at an exercise price of \$1.00 per share, expiring on October 10, 2022.

The following tables summarize warrants outstanding as of September 30, 2020 and the related changes during the periods are presented below.

Number of Warrants	Weighted Average Exercise Price
Balance at December 31, 2019 Granted	740,000 \$ 0.93
Exercised	
Expired	ii
Balance at September 30, 2020 (unaudited)	740,000 \$ 0.93

Note 5 – Related Party Transactions

The Company's CEO earned \$10,000 per month. The following compensation was recorded within general and administrative expenses – related parties on the statements of operations: \$90,000 and \$90,000 for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively. For the three months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, \$30,000 and \$30,000 was recorded within general and administrative expenses – related parties on the statement of operations. As of September 30, 2020, \$701,659 of compensation was unpaid and was included in accounts payable – related party on the consolidated balance sheet.

On September 30, 2016, Balance Group LLC loaned \$120,000 as a convertible note payable to the Company at an interest rate of 10%, due on October 1, 2017. In addition, the Company issued 600,000 warrants at an execution price of \$1.00 which expire on September 30, 2021. See Note 7. The note is currently in default and has an accrued interest balance of \$48,016.

During 2016, 2017, and 2019 Balance Group LLC loaned an additional \$66,850 to the Company. The notes are in default and have an accrued interest balance of \$19,572.

As of September 30, 2020, the CEO and companies controlled by the CEO have loaned the Company a total of \$1,221,558 in addition to the convertible note discussed above. The loans carry an interest rate of 8% and mature one year and one day from the date of the loan. The Company accrued interest of \$193,209 on the loans. \$1,012,949 of these loans are in default as of November 13, 2020.

The Company on July 27, 2016 signed a sublease with entity partially owned by a related party to sub-lease approximately 2200 square feet 1691 Michigan Ave, Miami Beach, Fl. 33139, beginning August 1, 2016 and ending December 31, 2019 at a monthly base rental of \$7,741 per month until July 31, 2017, \$7,973 per month from August 1, 2017 to July 31, 2018, and \$8,212 from August 1, 2018 to the sublease termination date. In addition to base rent, the Company will have to pay 50% of the CAM charges as additional rent. On or about January 15, 2017, The Company was made aware that the master lease for the office space was in default. Consequently, the Company ceased payments. On or about March, 31, 2017, The Company was served with an eviction notice as the Master Lease was still in default. The Company has used its security deposit to partially pay its delinquent rent. The balance was paid in cash and the matter was partially settled. The Company still has \$16,725 accrued on its books representing the amount that may be subject to pay. On May 12, 2017 the Company moved its headquarters to 350 Lincoln Road, Miami Beach, FL 33139. The Company pays \$2,750 per month rent. Beginning November 1, 2017, the Company began occupying the space on a month to month basis. In addition, the Company had to pay a security deposit of \$4,325. The security deposit is included in prepaid expenses on the balance sheet, and \$2,896 of it was returned on October 16th, 2020, The residual balance was used to cover the remaining rent. The Company terminated its lease agreement during August 2020 and is currently on a 6-month commitment for a virtual office with another landlord, Spaces. The contract start date is October 6, 2020 and an ending date of April 30, 2021. The Company currently pays \$99.75 a month.

iGrow Systems, Inc., as part of its initial funding borrowed \$15,000 from KryptoBank Co. On July 15, 2019, KryptoBank Co. converted the \$15,000 note into 150,000 shares of common stock at a price of \$0.10 per share.

On April 1, 2016, the Company received \$500,000 from Newell Trading Group in exchange for a convertible debenture due April 2, 2017 bearing interest at 10% and convertible into common stock at \$.25 per share unless the note is paid by the Company prior to the election of the holder to convert. The Company recognized a beneficial conversion feature expense of \$500,000 that has been fully amortized. As of September 30, 2020, accrued interest on the note is \$225,034. On October 3, 2019, Newell Trading Group assigned its rights and interests in its \$500,000 convertible debenture to the Sammy Farkas Foundation Inc., (the "Foundation"), a related party. The Foundation then entered into an agreement with the Company to extend the maturity date of the convertible debenture to October 10, 2024 in exchange for 54,000 shares of the Company's stock. The shares have a fair value of \$56,700 which was recorded as a debt discount and amortized over the life of the extension. During the three and nine months ended September 30, 2020, the Company amortized \$2,835 and \$8,505 of debt discount, respectively. As of September 30, 2020, the remaining debt discount was \$45,360.

The Company received \$40,000 from The Foundation in exchange for a promissory note which bears 12% interest per annum and matures on October 10, 2020 or upon the Company raising \$500,000 from outside investors, whichever occurs first. The promissory note is currently in default, and as of September 30, 2020, accrued interest on the note is \$7,022. The promissory note comes with a warrant to purchase 40,000 shares of the Company's stock with an exercise price of \$1.00 per share and expires on October 10, 2022. The warrants have a relative fair value of \$8,283, which was recorded as a debt discount and amortized over the life of the note. During the three and nine months ended September 30, 2020, the Company amortized \$2,071 and \$6,212 of debt discount, respectively. As of September 30, 2020, the remaining debt discount was \$0. During January 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$36,200, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During March 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$18,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During May 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$18,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During May 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$18,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During May 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$2,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During June 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$17,200, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During June 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$17,200, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During June 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$17,200, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%. During July 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the

During September 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$12,000, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

Note 6 - Commitments and Contingencies

Litigation, Claims and Assessments

In the normal course of business, the Company may be involved in legal proceedings, claims and assessments arising in the ordinary course of business. Such matters are subject to many uncertainties, and outcomes are not predictable with assurance. In the opinion of management, the ultimate disposition of these matters will not have a material adverse effect on the Company's condensed consolidated financial position or results of operations.

Consulting Fees

The Company will continue to pay its CEO \$10,000 per month as compensation on a month to month basis. It will be recorded in general and administrative expenses-related parties on the consolidated statement of operations.

Note 7 - Convertible Notes and Notes Payable

Notes Payable

As of September 30, 2020, the CEO and companies controlled by the CEO have loaned the Company a total of \$1,221,558 in addition to the convertible note discussed above. The loans carry an interest rate of 8% and mature one year and one day from the date of the loan. The Company accrued interest of \$193,209 on the loans. \$1,012,949 of these loans are in default as of November 13, 2020.

KryptoBank Co., as part of its initial funding, borrowed an additional \$100,000 from its shareholders during the year ended December 31, 2018. The notes have a stated interest rate of 12% compounded annually and are due on demand. The balance outstanding as of September 30, 2020 is \$112,167. The Company has accrued interest of \$21,612 as of September 30, 2020.

On October 3, 2019, The Sammy Farkas Foundation, a related party, loaned the Company \$40,000, the note bears 12% interest per annum and matures on October 10, 2020 or upon the Company raising \$500,000 from outside investors, whichever occurs first (see Note 5). The promissory note comes with a warrant to purchase 40,000 shares of the Company's stock with an exercise price of \$1.00 per share and expires on October 10, 2022. The promissory note is currently in default, and as of September 30, 2020, accrued interest on the note is \$7,022. The warrants have a relative fair value of \$8,283, which was recorded as a debt discount and amortized over the life of the note. As of September 30, 2020, the remaining debt discount was \$0.

During January 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$36,200, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During February 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$23,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During March 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$4,050, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During April 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$18,500, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During May 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$2,500, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

On May 7, 2020, the Company (the "Borrower") received a note payable in the amount of \$34,500 from Wells Fargo Bank (the "Lender") as part of the Paycheck Protection Program under the CARES Act. The interest rate is 1%. Payments shall be due and payable monthly in the amount of \$1,463.85 commencing on November 1, 2020 and continuing on Day Three (3) of each month thereafter until maturity. The note shall mature on May 3, 2022, at which time all unpaid principal, accrued interest, and any other unpaid amounts shall be due and payable in full. Unless otherwise agreed, all sums received from the borrower may be applied to interest, fees, principal, or any other amounts due to Lender in any order at Lender's sole discretion. The Borrower may apply for the loan to be forgiven in whole or in part. As of September 30, 2020, the accrued interest on the note is \$139. Furthermore, the Company plans on applying for Loan Forgiveness within the subsequent weeks.

During June 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$17,200, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During July 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$10,000, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During August 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$29,000, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

During September 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$12,000, unsecured for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.



Convertible Notes Payable

On December 23, 2015, the Company issued a secured convertible promissory note in the amount of \$25,000. The note carries a rate of 8% and was due on March 23, 2016. It is secured by all the assets of the Company. The note further contains a provision that the lender may convert any part of the note, including accrued interest, that is unpaid into the Company's common stock at an exercise price of \$0.50 per share. The note also contains a five-year warrant to purchase 100,000 shares of common stock at an exercise price of \$0.50 per share. The note is in default and the interest rate has been increased to 18%. As of September 30, 2020, the accrued interest on the note is \$25,360.

On April 1, 2016, the Company received \$500,000 from Newell Trading Group in exchange for a convertible debenture due April 2, 2017 bearing interest at 10% and convertible into common stock at \$.25 per share unless the note is paid by the Company prior to the election of the holder to convert. The Company recognized a beneficial conversion feature expense of \$500,000 that has been fully amortized. As of September 30, 2020, accrued interest on the note is \$225,034. On October 3, 2019, Newell Trading Group assigned its rights and interests in its \$500,000 convertible debenture to the Sammy Farkas Foundation Inc., (the "Foundation"), a related party. The Foundation then entered into an agreement with the Company to extend the maturity date of the convertible debenture to October 10, 2024 in exchange for 54,000 shares of the Company's stock. The shares have a fair value of \$56,700 which was recorded as a debt discount and amortized over the life of the extension. During the three and nine months ended September 30, 2020, the Company amortized \$2,835 and \$8,505 of debt discount, respectively. As of September 30, 2020, the remaining debt discount was \$45,360.

On September 30, 2016, Balance Group LLC loaned the Company \$120,000 with an interest rate of 10% and is convertible into common stock at \$1.00. In addition, the Company issued the CEO 600,000 warrants and recorded a debt discount of \$111,428, which has been fully amortized. The Company valued the warrants using the Black-Scholes option pricing model with the following assumptions: Expected volatility of 514%, expected life of five years, risk free rate of return of 1.14% and an expected divided yield of 0%. The warrants had a fair value of \$85,714. The note is currently in default and has an accrued interest balance of \$48,016 as of September 30, 2020.

Note 8 - Subsequent Transactions

On October 13, 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$6,500, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

On October 23, 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$7,500, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

On October 30, 2020, The Farkas Group, a related party, loaned the Company \$10,000, unsecured, for one year and one day at an interest rate of 8%.

The coronavirus pandemic may adversely impact our operations and demand for our products and services and our ability to find new clients. This is due in part to restrictions such as: social distancing requirements; stay at home orders and the shutdown of non-essential businesses and the impact these restrictions have on small businesses and their ability to generate revenues which effects their ability to afford our services.

Item 2. Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations.

The following discussion and analysis of the condensed consolidated results of operations and financial condition of Balance Labs, Inc., and subsidiaries ("Balance Labs" or the "Company") for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 should be read in conjunction with our condensed consolidated financial statements and the notes thereto that are included elsewhere in this Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q. References in this Management's Discussion and Analysis of Financial Condition and Results of Operations to "us," "we," "our," and similar terms refer to Balance Labs. This Quarterly Report includes forward-looking statements, as that term is defined in the federal securities laws, based upon current expectations that involve risks and uncertainties, such as plans, objectives, expectations and intentions. Actual results and the timing of events could differ materially from those anticipated in these forward-looking statements as a result of a number of factors. Words such as "anticipate," "estimate," "plan," "continuing," "ongoing," "expect," "believe," "intend," "may," "will," "should," "could," and similar expressions are used to identify forward-looking statements. We caution you that these statements are not guarantees of future performance or events and the projections upon which the statements are based. Our actual results could differ materially from those anticipated in risk factors discussed in our Annual Report on Form 10-K filed with the Securities and Exchange Commission (the "SEC") on May 28, 2020. Any one or more of these uncertainties, risks and other influences could differ materially from those expressed or implied in these forward-looking statements. We undertake no obligation to publicly update or revise any forward-looking statements, whether from new information, future events or otherwise.

Overview

We were incorporated on June 5, 2014 under the laws of the State of Delaware. We are a consulting firm that provides business development and consulting services to startup and development-stage companies. We provide businesses in various industries with customized consulting services to meet their business needs and help them improve their business models, sales and marketing plans and internal operations, as well as introduce these businesses to experienced professional contacts that would be vital to the success of these companies.

The Company is not a registered investment company under the Investment Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act") and does not engage primarily, in the business of investing, reinvesting, or trading in securities. The Company is not managed like an active investment vehicle, is not an investment company registered under the 1940 Act, and is not required to register under the 1940 Act.

Additionally, in accordance with the 1940 Act, Section 3(c)(1), the Company is not an Investment Company as defined by the 1940 Act because the Company does not have outstanding securities beneficially owned by more than one hundred persons and, at this time, the Company is not making and does not presently propose to make a public offering of its securities. Additionally, the Company has not and has no plans to purchase or acquire any securities issued by any registered investment company.

Our business focuses on providing advisement services to entrepreneurs and assisting business owners so that their ideas can be fully developed and implemented. Due to limited resources, lack of experienced management and competing priorities, startup and developmental stage companies are not operating as efficiently as they can be, and therefore would benefit from an outside party that could assist in developing and executing certain strategies. We utilize our knowledge in developing businesses, share practical experiences with our clients and introduce the business owners to experienced professionals who could help these inexperienced entrepreneurs further implement their ideas. Startups and development stage businesses across all industries commonly experience these certain "growing pains".

Plan of Operations

Our plan is to prepare our clients for the many inevitable challenges they will encounter and to develop a customized plan for them to overcome these obstacles, so that they can focus on marketing their product(s) and/or service(s) to their potential customers.

Although we've only worked with two clients since inception, our goal is to add and service a minimum of two to three new clients between now and the end of 2020. We're marketing our services through both personal contact and online by (a) mining our existing network of professional contacts via personal outreach programs, which will also target international prospects that may wish to enter the US market; (b) expanding our network by attending targeted conferences and professional gatherings; and (c) utilizing our website at www.balancelabs.co, plus engaging potential clients on social media, including LinkedIn, Facebook and Twitter. However, because we have a limited budget allocated for our year one on-line marketing campaign, we anticipate that professionals within our professional network and personal referrals from companies that are satisfied with our professional services are likely to be our most significant and efficient near-term form of marketing.

The Company incorporated or formed six subsidiaries since 2016, BalanceLabs, LLC, Balance AgroTech Co., Advanced AutoTech Co., Balance Cannabis Co., Balance Medical Marijuana Co., and KryptoBank Co. Except for KryptoBank Co. all of the subsidiaries are wholly owned by the company.

In November 2018, the Company acquired a non-controlling minority interest in a new startup company, iGrow Systems, Inc. As of September 30, 2020, this investment has a value of \$0 based on the equity method of accounting. iGrow Systems, Inc., is developing a plant growing device for home use.

iGrow Systems, Inc., as part of its initial funding borrowed \$15,000 from KryptoBank Co. On July 15, 2019, KryptoBank Co. converted the \$15,000 note into 150,000 shares of common stock at a price of \$0.10 per share.

KryptoBank Co., as part of its initial funding, borrowed an additional \$95,000 from its shareholders during the year ended December 31, 2018. The notes have a stated interest rate of 12% compounded annually and are due on demand. The balance outstanding as of September 30, 2020 is \$112,167.

We believe that we can support our year one clients with our existing full-time staff, supplemented with part-time subcontracted professionals and service providers, as necessary. Between now and the end of 2020, we intend to formalize our relationships with these sub-contractors so that we can offer our clients turn-key business development products and services.

Our primary requirement for funding is for working capital in order to accommodate temporary imbalances between cash receipts and cash expenditures (see "Liquidity and Capital Resources").

Results of Operations

Nine Months Ended September 30, 2020 Compared with Nine Months Ended September 30, 2019.

Overview

We reported a net loss of \$505,166 and \$648,036 for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively. A decrease of \$142,870, or 22%, primarily due to a reduction in salaries and wages.

Revenues

For the nine months ended September 30, 2020, and September 30, 2019 we generated \$0 and \$3,333 in revenue, respectively. A decrease of 100% due to the Company's inability to market its services because of COVID-19.

General and Administrative Expenses

General and administrative expenses were \$29,488 and \$48,187 for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively, a decrease of 39% primarily due to a decrease in office expenses as a direct result of the impact of COVID-19.

Professional Fees

Professional fees were \$55,710 and \$105,005 for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively, a decrease of 47% due to a reduction in legal expenses as a consequence of no current outstanding litigations, offset by an increase in accounting fees paid due to more extensive work required for the filing of quarterly reports.

Interest expense

Interest expense for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$153,965 and \$114,881, respectively, an increase of 34% which was attributable to an increase in borrowing from related parties and amortization of debt discount.

Unrealized gain or loss on available for sale purchases

Unrealized loss on available for sale purchases for the nine months ended September 30, 2019 was \$29,500.Unrealized gain on available for sale purchases for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 was \$18,000, respectively, an increase of \$47,500 or 161% due to the rise in stock price of the securities.

Net Loss allocated from Equity Method Investee

Net Loss allocated from Equity Method Investee for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$71,455 and \$50,791, respectively, an increase of \$20,664 or 41% due to an increase in operating expenses by the investee.



Three Months Ended September 30, 2020 Compared with Three Months Ended September 30, 2019.

Overview

We reported a net loss of \$270,894 and \$252,166 for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively. A change of \$18,728, or 7%, primarily due to a decrease in the value of an investment, and an increase in interest expense, offset by a decrease in general and administrative expenses.

Revenues

For the three months ended September 30, 2020, and September 30, 2019 we generated \$0 in revenue. This was due to the Company's inability to market its services.

General and Administrative Expenses

General and administrative expenses were \$6,584 and \$20,183 for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively, a decrease of 67% primarily due to a decrease in rent and other general office expenses due to COVID-19.

Professional Fees

Professional fees were \$18,105 and \$14,777 for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and 2019, respectively, an increase of 23% due to higher accounting fees.

Interest expense

Interest expense for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$52,267 and \$39,446, respectively, an increase of 33% which was attributable to an increase in borrowing from related parties and amortization of debt discount.

Unrealized loss on available for sale purchases

Unrealized loss on available for sale purchases for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$110,000 and \$72,000, respectively, an increase of \$38,000 or 53% due to the fall in stock price of the securities.

Net Loss allocated from Equity Method Investee

Net Loss allocated from Equity Method Investee for the three months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$22,220 and \$3,000 respectively, an increase of \$19,220 or 641% due to an increase in operating expenses by the investee.

Liquidity and Capital Resources

We measure our liquidity in a number of ways, including the following:

		September 30, 2020		December 31, 2019	
	(Unaudited)				
Cash	\$	5,375	\$	9,184	
Working capital (deficiency)	\$	(3,193,293)	\$	(2,690,791)	

Availability of Additional Funds

Except for the monthly consulting fee to our CEO and Chairman of the Board and the month-to-month lease of our office space, as described elsewhere in this Quarterly Report, we currently do not have any material commitments for capital expenditures. We are actively pursuing new client relationships. Even if we were to add a new client(s), due to our current lack of a diversified client base, there could be temporary imbalances between cash receipts and cash operating expenditures, which means that we may need additional capital. The engagement revenues associated with most client engagements will self-fund the in-house and sub-contractor services we need in order to supply products and services to our clients.



As of September 30, 2020, the Company had a working capital deficiency of \$3,193,293. The Company used cash in operations of \$173,759. The Company has raised \$152,950 in debt financing from related parties and \$34,500 from Wells Fargo Bank as part of the Paycheck Protection Program during the nine months ended September 30, 2020. In addition, the Company is working to manage its current liabilities while it continues to make changes in operations to further improve its cash flow and liquidity position.

Net Cash Used in Operating Activities

We experienced negative cash flows from operating activities for the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 in the amount of \$173,759 and \$287,717, respectively. This was primarily due to a net loss of \$505,166 and an unrealized gain on the value of an investment by \$18,000, partially offset by an increase in accounts payable and accrued expenses by \$173,797 followed by an increase in net loss from equity method investee of \$71,455.

Net Cash Used in Investing Activities

Net cash used in investing activities during the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$17,500 and \$34,500, respectively. In both periods, cash used in investing activities were for capital contributions to the joint venture and advances to a related party.

Net Cash Provided by Financing Activities

Net cash provided by financing activities during the nine months ended September 30, 2020 and September 30, 2019 was \$187,450 and \$299,069, respectively. Cash provided by financing activities during the nine months ended September 30, 2020 was \$152,950 from related parties, a decrease of \$144,650 compared to the nine months ended September 30, 2019, and \$34,500 from Wells Fargo Bank as part of the Paycheck Protection Program.

Our Auditors Have Issued a Going Concern Opinion

The Company's independent registered public accounting firm has expressed substantial doubt as to the Company's ability to continue as a going concern as of December 31, 2019. The unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements in this report on Form 10-Q have been prepared assuming that the Company will continue as a going concern. As discussed in the notes to the unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements, these conditions raise substantial doubt from the Company's ability to continue as a going concern. The Company's plans in regard to these matters are also described in the notes to the Company's unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements. The unaudited condensed consolidated financial statements relating to the recoverability and classification of asset carrying amounts or the amount and classification of liabilities that might result should the Company be unable to continue as a going concern.

The Company anticipates the receipt of funding within such period, but there can be no assurance that it will occur. If the Company is unable to meet its internal revenue forecasts or obtain additional financing on a timely basis, it may have to delay vendor payments and/or initiate cost reductions, which would have a material adverse effect on the Company's business, financial condition and results of operations, and ultimately it could be forced to discontinue the Company's operations, liquidate, and/or seek reorganization under the U.S. bankruptcy code.

Furthermore, COVID-19 has also caused severe disruptions in transportation and limited access to the Company's facilities resulting in limited support from its staff and professional advisors. This in turn has limited the Company's resources in promoting its services and acquiring additional capital.

Off-Balance Sheet Arrangements

We do not have any off-balance sheet arrangements.



Critical Accounting Policies and Estimates

Use of Estimates

The preparation of the financial statements in conformity with accounting principles generally accepted in the United States of America ("GAAP") requires us to make estimates and assumptions that affect the reported amounts of assets and liabilities and disclosure of contingent assets and liabilities at the date of the financial statements and the reported amounts of revenues and expenses during the reporting periods. Estimates may include those pertaining to accruals, stock-based compensation and income taxes. Actual results could materially differ from those estimates.

Revenue Recognition

The Company accounts for revenues under FASB ASC 606, which is a comprehensive new revenue recognition model that requires revenue to be recognized in a manner to depict the transfer of goods or services to a customer at an amount that reflects the consideration expected to be received in exchange for those goods or services. The Company considers revenue realized or realizable and earned when all the five following criteria are met: (1) Identify the Contract with a Customer, (2) Identify the Performance Obligations in the Contract, (3) Determine the Transaction Price, (4) Allocate the Transaction Price to the Performance Obligations in the Contract, and (5) Recognize Revenue When (or As) the Entity Satisfies a Performance Obligation.

Recent Accounting Standards

We have implemented all new accounting standards that are in effect and may impact our consolidated financial statements and do not believe that there are any other new accounting standards that have been issued that might have a material impact on our financial position or results of operations.

Item 3. Quantitative and Qualitative Disclosures About Market Risk.

Not applicable.

Item 4. Controls and Procedures.

(a) Evaluation of Disclosure and Control Procedures

Based on their evaluation as of the end of the period covered by this Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, our Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer have concluded that our disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Rules 13a-15(c) and 15d-15(e) under the Exchange Act) are not effective to ensure that information required to be disclosed by us in reports that we file or submit under the Exchange Act is recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the time periods specified in the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission's rules and forms and to ensure that information required to be disclosed by us in the reports that we file or submit under the Exchange Act is accumulated and communicated to our management, including our Chief Executive Officer and Chief Financial Officer, as appropriate to allow timely decisions regarding required disclosure.

(b) Management's Report on Internal Control over Financial Reporting

This Company's management is responsible for establishing and maintaining internal controls over financial reporting and disclosure controls. Internal Control Over Financial Reporting is a process designed by, or under the supervision of, the Company's Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer, or persons performing similar functions, and effected by the board of directors, management and other personnel, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles and includes those policies and procedures that:

(1) Pertain to the maintenance of records that in reasonable detail accurately and fairly reflect the transactions and dispositions of the assets of the issuer;

- (2) Provide reasonable assurance that transactions are recorded as necessary to permit preparation of financial statements in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles, and that receipts and expenditures of the issuer are being made only in accordance with authorizations of management and directors of the registrant; and
- (3) Provide reasonable assurance regarding prevention or timely detection of unauthorized acquisition, use or disposition of the issuer's assets that could have a material effect on the financial statements.

Disclosure controls and procedures are designed to ensure that information required to be disclosed in reports filed under the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as amended, is appropriately recorded, processed, summarized and reported within the specified time periods.

Management has conducted an evaluation of the effectiveness of our internal control over financial reporting as of the end of the period covered by this Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, based on the framework established in Internal Control-Integrated Framework issued by the Committee of Sponsoring Organizations of the Treadway Commission ("COSO 2013").

Based on this assessment, management concluded that as of the period covered by this Quarterly Report on Form 10Q, it had material weaknesses in its internal control procedures.

As of the period covered by this Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q, we have concluded that our internal control over financial reporting was ineffective. The Company's assessment identified certain material weaknesses which are set forth below:



Functional Controls, Lack of Audit Committee and Segregation of Duties

Because of the Company's limited resources, there are limited controls over information processing.

The Company does not have an audit committee and therefore there is no independent review and independent oversight over the Company's financial reporting.

There is an inadequate segregation of duties consistent with control objectives. Our Company's management is composed of a small number of individuals resulting in a situation where limitations on segregation of duties exist. In order to remedy this situation, we would need to hire additional staff to provide greater segregation of duties. Currently, it is not feasible to hire additional staff to obtain optimal segregation of duties. Management will reassess this matter at end of the fiscal year to determine whether improvement in segregation of duty is feasible.

Accordingly, as the result of identifying the above material weakness we have concluded that these control deficiencies resulted in a reasonable possibility that a material misstatement of the annual or interim financial statements will not be prevented or detected on a timely basis by the Company's internal controls.

Management believes that the material weaknesses set forth above were the result of the scale of our operations and are intrinsic to our small size. Management believes these weaknesses did not have a material effect on our financial results and intends to take remedial actions upon receiving funding for the Company's business operations.

This Quarterly Report on Form 10-Q does not include an attestation report of our registered public accounting firm regarding internal control over financial reporting. Management's report was not subject to attestation by our registered public accounting firm pursuant to temporary rules of the SEC that permit the Company to provide only management's report herein.

(c) Changes in Internal Control over Financial Reporting

There were no changes in our internal control over financial reporting, as defined in Rules 13a-15(f) and 15d-15(f) under the Exchange Act, during our most recently completed fiscal quarter that have materially affected, or are reasonably likely to materially affect, our internal control over financial reporting.

(d) Limitations on Internal Controls

In designing and evaluation the disclosure controls and procedures, management recognizes that any controls and procedures, no matter how well designed and operated, can provide only reasonable assurance of achieving the desired control objectives. In addition, the design and disclosure controls and procedures must reflect the fact that there are resource constraints and that management is required to apply its judgment in evaluation the benefits of possible controls and procedures relative to their costs.

PART II - OTHER INFORMATION

Item 1. Legal Proceedings.

To the best of our knowledge, there are no material pending legal proceedings to which we are a party or of which any of our property is the subject. From time to time, we may become involved in various lawsuits and legal proceedings, which arise, in the ordinary course of business. However, litigation is subject to inherent uncertainties, and an adverse result in these or other matters may arise from time to time that may harm our business.

Item 1A. Risk Factors.

Not applicable.

Item 2. Unregistered Sales of Equity Securities and Use of Proceeds.

There were no unregistered sales of the Company's equity securities during the nine months ended September 30, 2020.

Item 3. Defaults Upon Senior Securities.

On December 23, 2015, the Company issued a secured convertible promissory note in the amount of \$25,000 (the "Note") in favor of Chase Mortgage LLC. The Note became due on March 23, 2016 and is now in default. The Note carries a default interest rate of \$18% and contains a provision that the lender may convert any part of the Note, including accrued interest that is unpaid into the Company's common stock at an exercise price of \$0.50 per share.



On September 30, 2016, Balance Group loaned \$120,000 as a convertible note payable to the Company at an interest rate of 10%, due on October 1, 2017. In addition, the Company issued 600,000 warrants at an execution price of \$1.00 which expire on October 1, 2019. (See Note 5). \$48,016 in interest has been accrued as of September 30, 2020. The loan is in default as of September 30, 2020.

During 2016, 2017, and 2019 Balance Group LLC loaned an additional \$66,850 to the Company. The notes are in default and have an accrued interest balance of \$19,572.

As of September 30, 2020, the CEO and Company's controlled by the CEO have loaned the company a total of \$1,221,558. With the exception of the convertible debenture whose interest rate is 10%, the loans carry an interest rate of 8% and mature on year and one day from the date of the loan. \$1,012,949 of these loans are in default as of November 13, 2020. The company has accrued interest on the loans of \$193,209 as of September 30, 2020.

The Company received \$40,000 from The Foundation in exchange for a promissory note which bears 12% interest per annum and matures on October 10, 2020 or upon the Company raising \$500,000 from outside investors, whichever occurs first. The promissory note is currently in default, and as of September 30, 2020, accrued interest on the note is \$7,022. The promissory note comes with a warrant to purchase 40,000 shares of the Company's stock with an exercise price of \$1.00 per share and expires on October 10, 2022. The warrants have a relative fair value of \$8,283, which was recorded as a debt discount and amortized over the life of the note. During the three and nine months ended September 30, 2020, the Company amortized \$2,071 and \$6,212 of debt discount, respectively. As of September 30, 2020, the remaining debt discount was \$0.

Item 4. Mine Safety Disclosures.

Not applicable.

Item 5. Other Information.

None.

Item 6. Exhibits

Exhibit No. Description

Ennion 1101	Beseription
31.1	Certification of Principal Executive Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of 2002*
31.2	Certification of Principal Financial Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 302 of 2002*
32.1	Certification of Principal Executive Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002*
32.2	Certification of Principal Financial Officer, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Section 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002*
101.INS	XBRL Instance Document*
101.SCH	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Schema Document*
101.CAL	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Calculation Linkbase Document*
101.DEF	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Definition Linkbase Document*
101.LAB	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Label Linkbase Document*
101.PRE	XBRL Taxonomy Extension Presentation Linkbase Document*

*Filed herewith

SIGNATURES

In accordance with the requirements of the Exchange Act, the registrant caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the undersigned, thereunto duly authorized

BALANCE LABS, INC.

Date: November 13, 2020

By:

Michael D. Farkas President, Chief Executive Officer Chief Financial Officer (Principal Executive Officer and Principal Financial Officer)

CERTIFICATION OF PRINCIPAL EXECUTIVE OFFICER PURSUANT TO 18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350, AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 302 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

I, Michael D. Farkas, certify that:

- 1. I have reviewed this Form 10-Q of Balance Labs, Inc.;
- Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of
 the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;
- 3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods present in this report;
- 4. I am responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13-a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:
 - a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
 - b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
 - c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
 - d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financing reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and
- 5. I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):
 - a) All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
 - b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involved management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Date: November 13, 2020

By:

Michael D. Farkas Principal Executive Officer Balance Labs, Inc.

CERTIFICATION OF PRINCIPAL FINANCIAL OFFICER PURSUANT TO 18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350, AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 302 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

I, Michael D. Farkas, certify that:

- 1. I have reviewed this Form 10-Q of Balance Labs, Inc.;
- Based on my knowledge, this report does not contain any untrue statement of a material fact or omit to state a material fact necessary to make the statements made, in light of
 the circumstances under which such statements were made, not misleading with respect to the period covered by this report;
- 3. Based on my knowledge, the financial statements, and other financial information included in this report, fairly present in all material respects the financial condition, results of operations and cash flows of the registrant as of, and for, the periods present in this report;
- 4. I am responsible for establishing and maintaining disclosure controls and procedures (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13a-15(e) and 15d-15(e)) and internal control over financial reporting (as defined in Exchange Act Rules 13-a-15(f) and 15d-15(f)) for the registrant and have:
 - a) Designed such disclosure controls and procedures, or caused such disclosure controls and procedures to be designed under our supervision, to ensure that material information relating to the registrant, including its consolidated subsidiaries, is made known to us by others within those entities, particularly during the period in which this report is being prepared;
 - b) Designed such internal control over financial reporting, or caused such internal control over financial reporting to be designed under our supervision, to provide reasonable assurance regarding the reliability of financial reporting and the preparation of financial statements for external purposes in accordance with generally accepted accounting principles;
 - c) Evaluated the effectiveness of the registrant's disclosure controls and procedures and presented in this report our conclusions about the effectiveness of the disclosure controls and procedures, as of the end of the period covered by this report based on such evaluation; and
 - d) Disclosed in this report any change in the registrant's internal control over financing reporting that occurred during the registrant's most recent fiscal quarter (the registrant's fourth fiscal quarter in the case of an annual report) that has materially affected, or is reasonably likely to materially affect, the registrant's internal control over financial reporting; and
- 5. I have disclosed, based on our most recent evaluation of internal control over financial reporting, to the registrant's auditors and the audit committee of the registrant's board of directors (or persons performing the equivalent functions):
 - All significant deficiencies and material weaknesses in the design or operation of internal control over financial reporting which are reasonably likely to adversely
 affect the registrant's ability to record, process, summarize and report financial information; and
 - b) Any fraud, whether or not material, that involved management or other employees who have a significant role in the registrant's internal control over financial reporting.

Date: November 13, 2020

By:

Michael D. Farkas Principal Financial Officer Balance Labs, Inc.

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO 18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350, AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 906 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

In connection with this Annual Report of Balance Labs, Inc. (the "Company"), on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, as filed with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof, I, Michael D. Farkas, Principal Executive Officer of the Company, certify to the best of my knowledge, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Sec. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Sec. 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that:

- (1) Such Annual Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, fully complies with the requirements of section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
- (2) The information contained in such Annual Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of operations of the Company.

Date: November 13, 2020

By:

Michael D. Farkas Principal Executive Officer Balance Labs, Inc.

CERTIFICATION PURSUANT TO 18 U.S.C. SECTION 1350, AS ADOPTED PURSUANT TO SECTION 906 OF THE SARBANES-OXLEY ACT OF 2002

In connection with this Annual Report of Balance Labs, Inc. (the "Company"), on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, as filed with the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission on the date hereof, I, Michael D. Farkas, Principal Financial Officer of the Company, certify to the best of my knowledge, pursuant to 18 U.S.C. Sec. 1350, as adopted pursuant to Sec. 906 of the Sarbanes-Oxley Act of 2002, that:

- (1) Such Annual Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, fully complies with the requirements of section 13(a) or 15(d) of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934; and
- (2) The information contained in such Annual Report on Form 10-Q for the period ended September 30, 2020, fairly presents, in all material respects, the financial condition and results of operations of the Company.

Date: November 13, 2020

By:

Michael D. Farkas Principal Financial Officer Balance Labs, Inc.